
• 
TIME: 
PLACE: 
PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

December 20, 1999 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor Sally Beals 
Deputy-Mayor James Singer 
Councilmembers: J. V. Stone 

James Reppert 
Douglas Cline 
Susan Lienesch 
C. Mark Kingseed 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Assistant City Manager Judith Gilleland 
Public Works Director Steve Weaver 
City Planner Steve Feverston 
Assistant to the City Manager Kelly Fackel 

Councilmembers Elect: Paul Gresham 
Roger Krass 

Mrs. McLaughlin advised that the new Official Zoning Map which is the subject of a 
Public Hearing during the Council Meeting following this Work Session should be amended by 
motion of Council to include the rezoning adopted by Ordinance Number 10-99 prior to the 
passage of the Ordinance adopting the new map. 

Mr. Hom reviewed the seven bids received for the Yankee Trace Improvement Yankee 
Trace Section 22 project. Mr. Weaver outlined past experience with the low bidder Stone 
Excavating, Inc. and recommended acceptance of said bid. 

Mr. Hom identified the need to extend the City's franchise agreement with the Dayton 
Power & Light Company for natural gas until June 30, 2000. This will provide adequate time for 
the City to work with both the Dayton Power & Light Company and Indiana Energy, Inc. to 
negotiate a longer term franchise agreement. 

Mr. Hom pointed out that the year end appropriations for 1999 is reduced from the 
original appropriations due to the fact that monies allocated for the police facility have not been 
expended and will not be in 1999. · 

Approved:~ f} ~ 
Mayor 

--~~~~ 
Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


